RECEIVED NORTON TOWN CLERK

MINUTES OF MEETING

2018 JUL 12 A 10: 07

NORTON CEMENTERY COMMISSION

DATE:

Wednesday, June 6, 2018

TIME:

4:00 p.m.

LOCATION:

Norton Highway Dept. 70 Rear East Main St.

Members Present: Chairman Daniel Rich, Mary Ellen Stentiford, Bob

Kimball, Joyce Bernardo,

Others attending: Keith Silver, Highway Superintendent

Joe Oliveri

David J. Crispin, Associate from BSC Group

NEW BUSINESS:

Board of Health Approval: David J. Crispin from BSC Group attended the Board of Health meeting and submitted the paper work required by the Board of Health to approve the land to be used as a cemetery under the Mass General Law Chapter 114, Section 34. Approval was granted. David Crispin was paid \$2,200.00 for his work and preparation.

Rules and Regulations: The Town of Norton needs to update their Rules and Regulations for the Cemetery from the previous set that was written in 2014. David Crispin will put together suggested Rules and Regulations as guidelines that we could follow. David Crispin submitted a proposed price of \$2,500.00 to help to guide the work on the Rules and Regulations. An unanimous vote of yes for David Crispen to work with us at a fee of \$2,500.00. Further discussion and work on this subject will take place at the next meeting of the Cemetery Commission on July 11, 2018.

Newland Cemetery: The question was brought up when the new cemetery would be available. Keith Silver stated that it was pretty much finished. As soon as the Rules and Regulations and a price is reached for each plot then they will be ready to start selling plots. The Newland Cemetery will be able to accommodate approximately 3500 plots.

Approved:

Mary Ellen Stentiford

DATE

7-11-18

Robert Kimball